

## KILAUEA NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

County of Kaua'i Office of the County Clerk

Council Services Division 4396 Rice Street, Suite 209

President: 4396 Rice S Yoshito L'Hote Lihu'e, HI

96766

**Vice President:** 

Mike Latif

**Secretary:** Dear honorable Kauai County Council members,

Thomas Pickett

**Treasurer:** Gary Pacheco

**Sergeant-at-arms**Scott Mijares

**PTSA Rep.** Susan Keller

**Directors:** 

Nicki Pignoli Bill Troutman Tim Kalai Alvin Castelo Cherie Grousset Charlie Martin Carrie Souza Jim Spencer The Kilauea Neighborhood Association and its current active members remain concerned about the fate of bill 2491 in light of Mayor Bernard Carvalho's recent veto of the bill.

Our association previously supplied written testimony in favor of 2491 to both the Mayor and the County Council members stating KNA Board's overwhelming support of this measure as well as the support of overflow crowd attendeding the meeting where this issue was discussed.

We urge you, the county council to vote to overturn this veto.

It is not very often on Kauai that we have the opportunity to take preventative measures to protect our air, land and people. The County Council must take strong action while they can.

The presence of the chemical agriculture industry negatively effects not only the life and health of the land, but perceived impacts will affect major segments of our growing Kauai economy: sustainable agriculture, real estate, land development and tourism.

We need you to vote to overturn the veto of bill 2491. Our health and our future is depending on you.

Mahalo nui loa,

Yoshi L'Hote President